
Our Children’s Council 2022/23 

 
Minutes of Meeting - Wednesday 1st February 2023 

 
 

Present: 

 
Henry, Jenson, Bella, Finley, Sophie, Victoria, Frederick, Maddie, Nadia, Willow, Chloe, Elijah, 

Barrera, Mrs Simpson, Mr Alcock and Mrs Tams. 
 

Welcome: 
 

Mrs Simpson welcomed all councillors and discussed the rules of the meeting such as raising 
your hand before speaking, listening to others and not talking over others so that everyone’s 

opinions and ideas can be heard and discussed. 
 

Discussion Point Outcome 

Safeguarding/safety in 
School. 

 All members feel safe in school. 
 Keeping Safe Survey to be completed on-line during 

school by every child, this will show if anyone has any 
issues and these can looked into. 

Children’s Council Suggestion 

Boxes 

 Mrs Tams sourced new Children’s Council Suggestion 

Boxes for each classroom, please explain to your 
class what it is for. 

 Frederick & Maddie (KS1) & Finley & Bella (KS2) will 
explain what the boxes are for in Assembly Mrs Tams 

has written a script for the children to read out. 
Please practice your lines. 

Attendance Barometer  Jenson & Bella to adjust the Attendance Barometer 
each week with the updated attendance information, 

weekly results will be handed out ready for the 

update. 

Parking Attendant with PCSO  The 1st session went very well. Bella had Mrs Simpson 

had to issue a ‘ticket’ and spoke to someone crossing 
the road without using the pedestrian crossing. PCSO 

had to speak to someone using an electric scooter in 
a pedestrian area. Next session is taking place on 6th 

February. 

AOB  Mrs Tams has produced ‘Walk Sensibly, Keep Left’ 
posters to be placed in corridors to remind everyone 

the correct way to move throughout the school. 
 Children’s Mental Health Awareness Week 6/2/23-

10/2/23, on Friday 10th there will be a non-uniform 
day, ‘Dress to Express’. 

 
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 8th February 2023. 

 

To do: 
 

Explain the Children’s Council suggestion boxes to your class. 

Remind your class that on Friday 10th February there will be a non-uniform day, ‘Dress to 

Express’ in aid of Children’s Mental Health Week. 

 


